Town of Ledyard Highlands W.W.T.F. Plant Supervisor's Report Meeting September 23, 2025

The goal of the plant staff is to efficiently collect and treat the wastewater and to produce the best quality effluent possible while maintaining the equipment and protecting the Town's assets.

- Thickened solids bid was awarded to Skip's Wastewater Service. The Town Council approved the bid waiver.
- SBR Tank #1 taken down for maintenance. Skips assisting with solids removal.
- Plant is running on single basin until we complete SBR # 1 maintenance requirements.
- Flows are currently under 100,000 gallons per day. The groundwater table is negligible. This indicates further that inflow and infiltration add to our flows during high groundwater level periods. In-situ relining of the sewer collection system could save up to 50,000 gallons of capacity. The cost to complete the entire highlands collection system is around \$750,000. Discussions with developers regarding this work need to commence.
- Still waiting on DEEP for permit renewal.
- Smith & Loveless finally sent the module for the screen/compactor/ washer. Unit is back up and running well.
- Phone service at 82 Town Farm Road is not good. Justin(IT) has reached out to both Verizon and AT&T to resolve this issue as it is affecting our call out alarm system.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephe n W. Banks